
 
 

 
 
The Board of Directors has decided to modify the subsequent measurement policy for the 
Plant and Equipment Properties which correspond to the homogeneous group of 
Administrative Use buildings. Thus, moving from the cost model to the revaluation model 
which is to be implemented every 4 years, being 2017 the first year of the fair value review 
in aims of reflecting its market value. The implementation of this modification will involve an 
adjustment whose impact will mainly be reflected on the equity in the financial statements 
with a cutoff date of December 31, 2017 and it has no restatement of financial statements 
effect. 
 
This decision was made considering that the impact on the financial statements is not 
material, and it facilitates the process of standardization of policies with those involved in 
the implementation of the participation method. 
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